Tanfield Parish Council
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

DATE: 

Wednesday 18th May 2022
TIME: 

19.00 hrs 

LOCATION: 
West Tanfield Memorial Hall
PRESENT:        David Dunbleton (Chairman), Peter Hull, Peter Leonard and Judi Horner
                          Alison Carter (Parish Clerk)
                          A number of Representatives from the Parish.                          
1. WELCOME FROM THE CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
Councillor Dumbleton welcomed all those present to the meeting. He explained that the meeting was not a 
Parish Council meeting but a meeting of local electors to discuss Parish issues. 
2. APOLOGIES TO BE RECEIVED
Apologies received from St Nicholas C of E Primary School, St Nicholas Church, West Tanfield, Lynette 
Welford, West Tanfield Playing field.
3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting held on 18 May, 2021 were agreed and signed.
4. TO CONSIDER ANY MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
No matters were discussed following the signing of the minutes from 2021.
5. REPORT ON TANFIELD PARISH COUNCIL BUSINESS DURING 2021/22
Councillors

· Elected:  Peter Hull and David Dumbleton, were re-elected at the 2022 Parish Council Elections. (Peter Hull has served on the Parish Council since July, 2012 and David Dumbleton since July, 2015) Also elected at the 2022 Parish Council Elections were Judi Horner and Peter Leonard. (Judi was previously co-opted on to the Parish Council in June, 2017 and Peter was Elected at the 2019 Parish Council Election). 

· Laura Wildwood was co-opted on to the Parish Council in September, 2020 and resigned in October, 2021

· David Dumbleton (Chairman) and Peter Hull (Vice Chair) have held these appointments for the whole year. 
General

· Alison Carter has been the Parish Council’s Proper Officer (clerk) and Responsible Financial Officer, since 1 December, 2015.  
Meetings

The Parish Council has met eleven times since May, 2021. Eight of these were ‘ordinary’ meetings when a full agenda of business was considered. The others were extraordinary meetings to consider planning applications and other urgent items of business.

. 
Planning and Development

· Twelve planning applications have been considered by the Parish Council, since May 2021. 

· Representatives from the following organisations attended the Parish Council Meetings during the year: 

North Yorkshire Police 

West Tanfield Memorial Hall Committee

County Councillor John Weighell

District Councillor David Webster
Other Business

· The Parish Council continues to operate the parish caretaker scheme, whereby 5 hours of maintenance works are carried out in the parish each month.  DTMS Ltd, from Fellbeck, have been carrying out this task since 1st April 2015.
· The grass cutting contract for the Parish Council since April 2021 is carried out by JCS Services.
· The Parish Council was represented by David Dumbleton on the Lower Ure Conservation Trust’s Liaison Committee.

· The Parish Council’s Nosterfield Quarry Liaison representative was Peter Hull.

· The Parish Council was represented by Judi Horner on West Tanfield Village Hall Committee, West Tanfield. 

· The Parish Council continued to support the work of the Hambleton Citizen’s Advice Bureau by donating £200. 
· The Parish Council has been allocating some of the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) funding to the following projects. The creation of the Parish Website, improvements/repairs of the swing parks in the Parish, St Nicholas C of E Primary School, the replacement of the defiribulator pads for the three defiribulator in the Parish and the Petanque Club. The CIL is a charge which local authorities (District Councils) place on most types of new development in their area.  

· The Annual Inspections of the playgrounds in the Parish, found the play parks in good order.

· The Parish Council has added new play equipment at West Tanfield Swing Park, using money from the Lottery Fund, The Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) funds and the Making A difference Grant from Hambleton District Council.

· The Parish Council is working to develop the new Parish website.

· The Parish Council has taken advantage of the Queen’s Green Canopy, a tree Planting Initiative, offered by Hambelton District Council and has liaised with the Nosterfield Nature Reserve, where an oak tree has been planted.

· North Yorkshire Police have submitted written reports to the Parish Council meeting, providing updates of incidents in the local area and of projects/initiatives being taken to reduce crime in the County.

· The Parish Council continues to produce an informative newsletter for the Parish on a regular basis.

6. REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMUNITY ORGANISATIONS / COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVES ON 
         THEIR  ACTIVITIES DURING 2020/21
The following organisations / representatives submitted reports, which are attached to this agenda.
· St Nicholas CE Primary School.

· North Yorkshire Police
· District Councillor David Webster
· The Pétanque Club
· West Tanfield Bowling Club


The following updates were given verbally.
               West Tanfield Memorial Hall

West Tanfield Memorial Hall has been building up the bookings again, hoping to hold lunches in the 

Near future to increase the Village Hall funds.

West Tanfield Tennis Club

               The Club continues to thrive and has over 50 active members. The club members continue to play in the 
               Leagues were possible. The club night is on a Tuesday.
               New Adult and Junior members are always welcome. 
               The courts are to be power washed and re painted shortly. There will be also be a new noticeboard on the 
               grounds.
                West Tanfield Playing Field
                After struggling for three years with doggy mowers, a more reliable machine has now been purchased. 
                There are now a couple of reliable people cutting the grass.  A tree came down at the side of the playing 
                field and this meant the field is not dog/child or ball proof.   This has been repaired as best possible but 
                there is still the need to raise funds to repair the fence.  No plans for anything else, except possibly a 
                picnic table.

          West Tanfield Flower Club

           The Flower Club has started to meet again and is going well.
           St Nicholas Church, West Tanfield 

           Rev Cleeves has retired; therefore, we are now entering a period of appointing/recruiting a new Vicar. There 
           are a good group of lay readers and church wardens, there is also plenty of contact with the school and 
           once a month a family service is held. The Church is still looking for funding to reorder the layout of the 
           church.  The choir is well established and there is still the bell ringing group meeting on a Monday evening.

          West Tanfield Methodist Church 
          No formal report shared, however joint services are held with local Methodist churches and with St Nicolas 
          Church, West Tanfield.   
           Lower Ure Conservation Trust 
           The nature reserve is expanding in Well Parish.  Last year has been a good year, with regards to fund 
           raising, funds allocated from the Green Challenge Recovery Fund, from the Environment Agency 
           and Heritage Lottery. The number of Volunteers has increased and thank you to the volunteers for looking 
           after the wet lands through the covid pandemic.

7. AN OPPORTUNITY FOR MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC TO ASK QUESTIONS OR MAKE STATEMENTS 
          RELATING TO COMMUNITY ISSUES
· The news of a Ukrainian family living in the village was mentioned. 

· A discussion took place with regards to the allocation of the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) funds
       as well as reference to further funds due to the building works in the Parish.  Reference was made to the 
       CIL expenditure report available on the Parish Council website, out lining recent expenditure from the 
       funds.

· A number of representatives from the meeting thanked the Parish Council for the hard work over the 
      past year.
Meeting closed at 19:35 hrs.

These minutes were recorded and prepared by Alison E Carter, Clerk to the Parish Council.

SIGNED:


(Chairman)

DATE:




